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The April meeting of The Village Bicycle Club was the annual spring picnic, this year held at a covered 
pavilion at Del Webb Spruce Creek.  Many thanks to Nancy Meredith for arranging the use of the 
facilities for this event.  62 members, associates, and guests were in attendance. 
 
There was a brief business meeting at the start to vote on two previously announced changes to the 
club's bylaws: 
 
Section 5.9  A quorum at any regular or special meeting of TVBC shall be not less than 12 active 
members in good standing.  (This replaces "... 30 active members ...") 
 
Section 8.2  After the Board of Directors has approved the proposed change it shall be published via 
email, the club newsletter, or posting on the club website, no less than 21 days before the date of the 
designated membership meeting for approving changes.  Changes to the bylaws shall require a two-
thirds vote by the members attending and voting for approval.  (This replaces "... 45 days ...") 
 
These changes were approved unanimously with 32 votes in favor. 
 
The picnic was a wonderful success with excellent Sonny's barbecue provided by the club and a great 
assortment of appetizers, salads, and desserts brought by the attendees.  Thanks also to Morgan 
Jenkins for a spectacular job organizing this event. 
 
This was the last scheduled club meeting until October.  Stay tuned to the club web site and to the 
weekly newsletter sent out by Chris to keep informed about club happenings. 
 
Have a SAFE, healthy, and relaxing summer. 
 
 
Bob Kraus 
Secretary 
 
	
 


